
Thriving Place Forum Meeting- Tuesday 5 March 2019 within Peat Road Hall 

Attendees:  Cllr Spear (Chair), Jim Kane (Neighbourhoods and Sustainability, Claire Blair (HSCP South Health Improvement 
Team), Helen Mill (Village Storytelling Centre), Ola Pawluk (Govan Community Project), Gary Maguire (Glasgow Life), Stephen 
McDermott (Glasgow Life), Naomi Sutton, (Church of Scotland), Magi Cox-Dacre (Resident), Geri Mogan (Rosehill Housing Co-op), 
Jennifer Ennis (Silverburn), Brian Gerrand (/Resident), Lorraine Dickson (Silverburn), Donna Foote (Resident), Amy Quinn 
(Resident), Frazer Chisholm (Resident), Sadie Hayes (Community Empowerment Services), Carol McIntyre (Resident), Tina Boyd 
(Resident), Stephen Boyd (Resident), Andy Peline (Swamp), Suzanne Bell (Community Renewal), Cit Lennox (Swamp), Anthony 
Morrow (Anchor /Sanctuary),  Marie Trubic (United Reformed Church- Priesthill Hall), Kieran Renshaw (Community 
Connector/Sanctuary), Kat Paton (Noble Arts Boxing) 

Apologies: Alastair MacLellan (Resident), William O’Connor (Community Renewal), PC Brian Watt (Police Scotland), Gerry Lee 
(Resident), Surinder K Saroya (Resident)  

AGENDA ITEM   
 

SUMMARY  ACTION LEAD 

1. Note of meeting held 5 
February 2019   

Minute of meeting was approved and seconded by Gary 
Maguire and Jim Kane 
 

 
 
 

Cllr Spear  
 

2. Future Forum Meetings  Cllr Spear proposed Forum meetings are moved to a 
quarterly basis and it further agreed meetings will take 
place on a 3 month period and a schedule of meeting 
dates for 2019 will be circulated  
 

Pat to circulate schedule 
of Forum meeting dates 
for 2019 

Pat Boyce  

3. Thriving place Community 
Renewal Programme   

Suzanne Bell provided an overview of the community 
based services that are currently being delivered within 
the area that includes:   
 
WEL – Wellness Enhancement Learning that supports  

• Mindfulness 
• Meditation 
• What we eat 
• Recognising Red, Amber, Green situations 
• Workbooks, ‘manual’ with DVD’s  
• Devised by Dr David Reilly 

Pat to circulate a copy of 
the WEL leaflet 

Suzanne Bell  



Community Health Leaders 
• Community engagement – Listening conversations 

with door knocking, training available 
• Finding people with shared passions 
• Supporting people to take action 
• What affects our health 

 
Suzanne confirmed the listening conversations training 
maybe of interest to members and also confirmed 
Community Renewal are here to support the great work 
that is going on in the neighbourhood, so if there is an 
idea that someone/group has please contact Community 
Renewal 

4. Greater Pollok Young People 
Participatory Budgeting  

 

Cit Lennox and Andy Peline provided an overview of the 
Participatory Budgeting TV Big Night In that will take 
place on Thursday 18 April within Silverburn Cineworld  
 
It was confirmed Glasgow City Council allocated 
£200,000 to the Young Person’s Citizen Panel at 
SWAMP, to undertake a Participatory Budgeting 
Programme within Greater Pollok for Young people and 
Cllr Spear further confirmed that funding was allocated to 
Greater Pollok as this area has the highest population of 
Young People within the City   
 
Kit and Andy The citizens panel are inviting applications 
from young people’s groups to deliver activities in Greater 
Pollok that benefit young people and the deadline for 
submission of applications is the 25 March 2019  
 
Andy advised there has been engagement with a wide 
range of stakeholders including local schools, youth 
groups, street work as utilising social media  
   
During the event, young people from Greater Pollok will 

Citizens Panel to provide 
an update on the 
outcome of event at a 
future meeting  

Andy Peline, 
Cit Lennox   



present their projects with support from local youth 
organisations in addition to exhibiting short films on their 
work. A number of young people will perform live music 
for the audience and there will be a final voting system at 
the end of the evening in which only Young People within 
Greater Pollok are eligible to vote.  The event will be  
broadcast live throughout the evening to various social 
media platforms 

 
5. Govan Community Project- 

Advocacy Drop in  
Ola Pawluk confirmed funding was allocated to Govan 
Community Project via GCC Integrated Grant Fund to 
support a pilot project for Asylum Seekers and Refugees 
within Greater Pollok 

Ola confirmed an information sheet has been put together 
and includes advocacy projects as well as ESOL classes 
within the area as it was found information on services 
does not reach many Asylum Seekers or Refugees and 
the aim is to ensure better links locally    

Ola to provide a copy of 
information sheet for 
circulation  

Ola Pawluk 

6. Progress on the development 
of Newsletter and Face book 
page  

Cllr Spear confirmed progress is being made towards 
establishing the Newsletter and utilising the Facebook 
Page 
 
A progress update along with options will be presented at 
the May meeting of the forum  
 
    

Newsletter Group  Newsletter 
Group  

7. Themed Group Priorities:  
 
         

- Food Poverty Group  

Members split into relevant sub groups and following sub 
group discussions the following actions were agree: 

• It was agreed name of group will change to Food 
Support Group 

Themed Groups to 
provide progress reports 
at May meeting of the 
forum  

Various  



 
 
 
 
 
 
- Environmental and  

   Community Safety  
 
 
 
 
 
 
-  Social Isolation  

 
- Activities for Children and    

       Young People 
 

• Identify gaps in provision 
• Hold an initial meeting (Invited Crookston 

Community /The Hall / Baptist Church and Urban 
Roots) 

 
 
• Create a schedule for the next six months of 

meetings 
• Address fly tipping / litter 
• Increase reporting 
• Update from Friends of Househillwood Park and  

Barratt Action Group 
• Create a new Action Plan 

 
 

• Create space to engage 
 
 

• Increase young people involvement in the group 
round the table 

• Engagement with Schools  
• Engage with SWAMP 

 

 
 


